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Dear Professor Yoshiro Saito, 

I hope this message finds you well. 

On behalf of the Gut-Brain System Regulation Korean Medicine Research Center (GBRC) at 
Dongshin University, South Korea, it is my great honor to invite you to be a distinguished speaker at 
the International Symposium of GBRC 2025. The theme of the symposium is "A Systemic 
Regulation of Bi-Wi Imbalance", which will explore the critical role of Bi-Wi (脾胃) imbalance in 
regulating gut-brain interactions and its implications for various modern health disorders. 

Recent research has shown that imbalances in gut health, immune function, and metabolism are closely 
linked to Bi-Wi imbalance, which is regarded as a fundamental cause of numerous diseases such as 
depression and irritable bowel syndrome. Our symposium aims to discuss the systemic regulation of 
Bi-Wi imbalance and its potential therapeutic applications in modern medicine, integrating insights from 
both traditional herbal medicine and contemporary biomedical research. 

The symposium will bring together top researchers and practitioners from diverse fields, including 
traditional medicine, neuroscience, and integrative health. We would be deeply honored if you could 
join us as a speaker and share your research findings and insights on this important topic. 

Event Details: 

• Symposium Name: International Symposium of GBRC 2025 
• Theme: A Systemic Regulation of Bi-Wi Imbalance 
• Date: February 14 (Friday), 2025 
• Location: Affiliated Korean Medicine Hospital of Dongshin University, Naju, Korea 
• Organizer: Gut-Brain System Regulation Korean Medical Research Center, Dongshin 

University, South Korea 

Your expertise in immune system/traditional herbal medicine would contribute greatly to our discussions, 
and we would be grateful for your participation. We sincerely hope you will accept our invitation and join 
us for what promises to be a highly collaborative and insightful event. 

We are very much looking forward to seeing you at Naju in South Korea. 

Warm regards, 
Mee-Hyun Lee, PhD, Director 
Gut-Brain Regulation Medical Research Center 
Dongshin University, Korea 


